
 
PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE  

CITY OF HARRISONBURG 

AMENDMENTS TO 2011, 2012, 2013 AND 2014 ACTION PLAN 

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT PROGRAM 

 

PUBLIC HEARING - The City of Harrisonburg will hold a public hearing on Tuesday, March 10th, 

2015 at 7:00 p.m. in the City Council Chambers, 409 South Main Street, in order to receive citizen input 

regarding amendments to the 2011, 2012, 2013, and 2014 Action Plans for the Community Development 

Block Grant (CDBG) Program.  These Action Plans serve as the City’s guide for addressing overall 

community development and housing needs that will utilize the City’s annual entitlement of CDBG 

funding available from HUD to meet those needs.  The amendments to be considered at this Public 

Hearing are as follows: 

 

 $4,300.26 that was allocated to the Morrison Park Project (14CDBG03) will be moved to the NEW 

Westover Pool Diving Board Replacement Project (15AMEND2) 

 $872.63 that was allocated to the A Dream Come True Playground Equipment Project (12CDBG03) 

will be moved to the NEW Westover Pool Diving Board Replacement Project (15AMEND2) 

 $850.14 that was allocated to the Ralph Sampson Park Shelter #2 Project (13CDBG03) will be moved 

to the NEW Westover Pool Diving Board Replacement Project (15AMEND2) 

 $13,726.97 that was allocated to the Westover Park Playground Project (14AMNED1) will be moved 

to the NEW Westover Pool Diving Board Replacement Project (15AMEND2) 

 

Following the Public Hearing, there will be a 30 day Public Comment Period.  All citizens and 

organizations are invited to attend the public hearing to comment orally or in writing on funding needs 

and priorities. Questions regarding the grant program are also encouraged.   The City of Harrisonburg will 

make reasonable accommodations and services necessary for sensory-impaired and disabled citizens at 

the public meeting. Additionally, translation services may be offered upon request and availability. 

Persons requiring such accommodations/services should contact the City at least five working days in 

advance of the meeting.   

 

Please contact Ande Banks, at ande.banks@harrisonburgva.gov or 540-432-8923 with questions. Written 

comments may also be mailed to Ande Banks, Director of Special Projects and Grant Management, 

Office of the City Manager, 345 South Main Street, Harrisonburg, VA  22801.  All comments must be 

received by 9:00 a.m. on April 10, 2015.  

 

 


